

## Arizona Department of Housing 2024 Information Bulletin

REGARDING PROGRAMS: Rental Development, CD&R, Special Needs REGARDING FUNDING SOURCES: HOME, CDBG, HOPWA, ESG, HTF

INFORMATION BULLETIN No. 64-24 ISSUED: September 6, 2024

RE: Draft Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report

The Arizona Department of Housing (ADOH) has prepared a draft of its Federal FY 2023 Consolidated Annual Performance Evaluation Report (CAPER), which covers the period of July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024.

The CAPER discusses the progress the State has made in meeting its goals for the following federal programs of the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD), which the State administers: Community Development Block Grant (CDBG); HOME Investment Partnership Program; Housing Opportunities for Persons With AIDS (HOPWA); Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG); and National Housing Trust Fund (HTF), as well as other state and federal programs relating to housing development. The Arizona Department of Economic Security administers the ESG funds.

ADOH is also making the CDBG Performance Evaluation Report (PER) available for public review. This report is part of the CAPER but contained in a separate document.

A draft of the <u>FY2023 Arizona CAPER</u> and <u>FY2023 CDBG & CDBG-CV PER</u> reports are available on ADOH's website (<a href="https://housing.az.gov/documents-links/publications">https://housing.az.gov/documents-links/publications</a>) or by contacting:

Assistant Deputy Director, Housing and Community Development Arizona Department of Housing 1110 West Washington Suite 280, Phoenix, AZ 85007 (602) 771-1000 phone TTY 711 caper@azhousing.gov

ADOH is accepting public comments on the CAPER and PER. Comments must be made in writing to the address or email listed above and received by ADOH no later than 5:00 p.m. on September 23, 2024.

**NOTE**: It is the policy of ADOH to comply in all respects with the non-discrimination requirements of Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act and Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973. Individuals who require the reports to be provided in an alternative format may contact Melissa Swain at <a href="mailto:melissa.swain@azhousing.gov">melissa.swain@azhousing.gov</a> to make their needs known. Requests should be made as soon as possible to allow sufficient time to arrange the accommodation.

Si necesita ayuda en español para entender este documento, puede solicitarla sin costo adicional, manda un email a <u>caper@azhousing.gov</u>.

